
Homer Athletic Club 

March Meeting 

Thursday March 13th 2014 

 

Meeting called to order at 8:05pm 

 

Roll Call 

Present: Pat Greaney, Steve Bruton, Ken Marcin, Mark Schulthies, Ann Leyden, Chris Moore and Dave 

Regan 

 

Secretary Report 

Motion was made by Steve Bruton to except February minutes. Ken Marcin 2nd, all voted Aye motion 

carries. 

Report given by Mark Schulthies. Flyers went out to all kids in D92 and 33c had flyer in virtual backpack. 

Mark talked about having a timeline in place for next year’s board so we are not late in getting info out 

to public. 

 

Treasures report 

Ann Leydan gave report. HAC has $221k cash in at this time. 3 teams are in or close to being in the red 

with their class reports. Miller, Lavery, Ford. 

No uniforms for these teams if they don’t get accounts caught up. 

No sponsorship check from Don’s for 2013 or 2014. Ken Marcin said he would follow up. 

Pat Greaney motioned to except report Moore 2nd, all voted Aye motion carries. 

 

Committee reports 

Rec. Baseball 

Report given by Ken Marcin - Registration is closed and we have the following team totals. 

Pony 3 teams 

Bronco 5 teams 

Mustang 5 teams 



Pinto 8 teams 

Maverick 6 teams 

Ken went through mangers and director names and the board approved all names. 

Barry Parks is retiring and Tom Canovar will taking over as umpire coordinator for Barry more info to 

follow. 

 

Fire Baseball 

Report given by Ken Macin – We had our scheduling meeting with directors and coaches next meeting 

March 30th. 

10U Fire has not heard from there coach and has not had a practice yet. Ken told Ann he would follow 

up. 

SWALA will have two teams at each level. They want $1100 to pay for field times at Romeoville High 

School Pat Greaney said no way. Board agreed. 

 

Travel Baseball 

Report given by Pat Greaney – We have 5-6 teams for April tournament but only 3-4 for 10U. They will 

probably have a round Robin instead of tournament. 

Is concession stand going to be open during tournaments in April? Steve said yes and he would follow 

up. 

It was suggested that the tournaments use our website to place scores and updates. The website is up 

and running. 

Bob Young asked are we going to do clinics and if so can we use Lockport Fieldhouse or Bo dome. Pat 

said let’s do clinics but let’s go to quarry instead of Bo Dome. 

It was suggested that everybody check out Dicks Sporting Goods clinic in Naperville great value for your 

money. 

 

Softball 

Rec. Softball 

Report given by Chris Moore – Registration closed and are numbers are down from last year. Our new 

directors are: 

8U Paul Andler 

10U Ann Leyden 



12U Don Lind 

14U and Fire Tim Zimucki 

Pony is going to be playing in SWS League. Bronco is going to be playing in the Veteran’s Highway 

League which consists of Palos, Lemont, Lockport and Homer. Mustang and Pinto will be playing against 

Lockport teams. 

 

Travel Softball 

We have 10 teams for our tournament in July with 3 teams already paying. 

 

Basketball 

Report given by Dave Regan. – We have 3 Fire teams and 2 Heat teams, we had 40 kids tryout for the 

teams. Dave talked about how well our teams were doing in the tournaments that they entered. 

Greaney and Dave discussed who would be a good Basketball coordinator and what will be our next step 

in moving forward in the future. More info to come. 

We discussed if there was an enough gym time for Travel basketball and the consensus was yes there is 

but we must be careful we don’t mess with rec. basketball and volleyball. Also how do we keep kids in 

the HAC travel program without depleting the rec? 

 

Volleyball 

Report given by Steve Bruton – Started playing games Monday, uniforms done with ten day turnaround 

and only three problems with printing and the Huddies look great.  

Spike league which was canceled is now reinstated. 

Pictures went well with all teams. 

 

Field Maintenance 

Report given by Steve Bruton – Door frozen on shed and can’t get equipment in and out.  

33C has given us full rights to Gooding’s and Butler fields. Gooding’s will become the softball fields 

taking the place of Homer Jr. High.  

March 29th will be field days weather permitting.  

We need to buy tools to put yellow caps on fences. Scoreboard is being looked at more info to follow. 

It was suggested we buy netting to stop foul balls from going into stands. Steve is working with township 

regarding this issue. 



 

Equipment 

Report given by Ken Marcin – Volleyball uniforms are done baseball/softball uniforms will get ordered 

once fittings are done. 

Shin guards are ordered along with 20 new volleyballs. 

 

Sponsorship 

No report 

April 5th we are having Homer day at Dicks Sporting Goods. HAC nation will get a 20% off coupon. 

Sports Clips wants to sponsor HAC for $1000.00.  

 

Marketing  

No report 

 

President’s report 

No report 

 

Old Business 

No report 

 

New Business 

No Report 

 

Motion to adjoin meeting by Ken Marcin, 2nd Moore all Aye meeting adjoined 9:15pm. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


